
 

 

 

 

Wood End Road, Wednesfield, Wolverhampton, WV11 1YQ Tele: 01902 558940    email: woodendprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk 

Headteacher: Miss S Sharma                        Deputy Headteacher: Mr J Sheard                     Assistant Headteacher: Mrs F Bellenger 

Summer  2                                          28th September 2021 
 

Dear Parents, 

The Data Collection sheets are being sent home this week, could you 

please check all information and amend if necessary.  Forms to be 

returned to school by Friday 8th October. 

We are planning to restart school visits for children over this year.  

Years 1, 3 and 6 please look out for information shortly.   

Thank you to all parents who have applied for a place in after-school 

clubs, we are looking forward to these activities.   

Thank you to those parents that have contacted us regarding their 

child’s PE kit and their updates on acquiring the correct kit.   

Could we remind parents to only use simple hair ties (no fashion 

items) which are in school colours, earrings should also be simple 

plain studs (green is acceptable) not novelty designs. 

 Miss Sharma 

Thursday 30.09.21 Individual School Photographs  

Thursday 14.10.21 Y6 visit to Cannock Chase Museum 

Wednesday 

20.10.21 
Harvest Festival - see below 

Friday 22.10.21 Break-up for half term 

Monday 01.11.21 Return to school 

Thursday 18.11.21 
Reception - Year 6 Pupil Flu Nasal          

Vaccinations  

Friday 17.12.21 Break-up for Christmas holiday 

Tuesday 04.01.22 Return to school - Spring Term 

School Photographs 

Thursday 30th September 

All pupils will have their photograph taken 

individually.  Photographs will also be taken of                     

siblings that are in school.   

Unfortunately, we will not be able to take family              

photographs this year with younger aged children. 

Harvest Festival - 20th October 2021 

We will be holding our annual Harvest Festival in school on 20th October.   

We are still unable to offer parents and families admission to the school site for an assembly. 

This year, we will be supporting a local foodbank and all donations will be sent to the Moathouse             

Foodbank and would appreciate any donations.  Could we please ask for non-perishable groceries that 

would keep well at the foodbank.   Please send all donations via the school office.  Thank you 

REMINDER:  Could we please remind parents not to put 

any nuts or items that contain nuts into children’s             

lunchboxes as we have pupils with nut allergies in school.   

At lunchtimes, please do not send your child with fizzy pop.  

Water, juice, milk or cordial only please. 

As the weather is very changeable at the moment, could we 

please ask that all children wear a waterproof coat to school.  

We access the playground in all weathers. 

Sweets: As we are still continuing to follow some of the 

covid rules to try to keep everyone safe, we have asked for 

pupils not to bring sweets/cakes into school for birthdays.  

This includes the  distribution of sweets after school at the 

school gates.  

Thank you for your co-operation.  

REMINDER-your child’s PE kit should be: 

• a plain t-shirt in your child’s house 

colour and dark green shorts and plain black 

pumps or trainers (no colours or logos)  

• a school green tracksuit, available from                  

Myclothing.com and Kidscorner, or plain black 

jogging bottoms and plain black sweatshirt (no 

writing or logos) or school sweatshirt 

• Please ensure that earrings are removed for PE 

days. 

If pupils arrive in alternative kit, they will be supplied 

with the correct spare kit to wear for the day. 



If your child has any of these 3 coronavirus (COVID-19) symptoms, even if mild, please book a polymerase chain reaction (PCR) test for 
them as soon as possible: 

• a high temperature 

• a new, continuous cough 

• Loss of or change to their sense of smell or taste 
They will need to isolate until negative result of PCR test is received (Lateral Flow test results will not be accepted as an alternative) 
 
If children present with symptoms at school you will be contacted to collect them and arrange a PCR test before they can return. (it is 

essential that we have up to date contact numbers in the event of an emergency) 
 
IN ADDITION, DUE TO HIGH CASE LEVELS IN THE CITY, THE PUBLIC HEALTH TEAM HAVE ADVISED SCHOOLS…. 

that any pupil unwell enough not to attend school for any illness (even if not a typical Covid symptom) also accesses a PCR test or not 

attend school  for 48 hours after symptoms stop. 

Year 6 Secondary School Applications  

The closing date for your application for secondary school  submissions is 31st October 2021   

It’s Good to Grow - 

Morrisons 

Morrisons                 

Supermarket are running a      

promotion for gardening  

equipment for schools until the 

end of October.  We have       

registered our school and 

would appreciate any tokens                  

donated to our school               

account. 

When you shop at Morrisons, 

you will be awarded tokens, 

these can then be allocated to 

our school           

account online.    

Thankyou for 

your support. 

Parent Online                 

Payment Accounts 

‘Sims Pay’ has 

changed its name to 

‘Pay 360’ - click on the 

link below to access the  

website:  

Pay360 Education Pay-

ments - Secure Online 

Payments - Home  

If you have any problems 

accessing the site please call 

the school office. 

https://www.pay360educationpayments.com/Home
https://www.pay360educationpayments.com/Home
https://www.pay360educationpayments.com/Home

